EAST SALFORD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 
27th January, 2011

The Albion High School

London Street 

Salford 

M6 6QT

Meeting commenced: 6.35 p.m. 








      “              ended: 9.05 p.m.

PRESENT:
Ann-Marie Pickup – in the Chair



Councillors Coen, King, McIntyre, Merry and Murphy



Andy Barclay –TARG



Stephen Ord – BRA 



Alice Searle – Friends of Kersal Moor 



Ann Gajda – Friends of Kersal Moor 



Pat Cordon – Littleton Road Park 



Lynne Marsland – Lower Kersal Residents Forum 



Harry Davies – Kersal Vale Allotments 



Val Broadbent – New Broughton Residents Association 



Madge Kelly – RITA 



Debbie Prince – RITA 



Steve Jones – Unlimited Potential 



Kieron McGlasson – Unlimited Potential 



Lee Craven – St Thomas Church 



Jonathan Elcock – St Thomas and St Aidans Church 



David Nicholas – Hill Street Residents Association 



Graham Cooper – Olivers Youth Club 



Linda Hazeldine – LKYPG Chair 



M. Hazeldine – LKYPG 



Bille Marshall – GAINS 



Anthony Wilson – NBRA 



Michael Brophy – NBRA 



Simon Grant – BINOH 



Stephen Kingston – Salford Star 



Peter Ball – ISOPE 



Amanda Bickerton – Douglas Green Urban Growing Group 



David Taylor – Resident 



Bernard Carson – HBAC 



Susan Carson – SDM 



Joe Tobin – SDF 



Bill Kitchingman – Friends of Kersal Moor 



Dave Morgan – TBT 



Linda Eastham – GAINS RA



Mike Thorpe – The Broughton Trust 



Beryl Hawke – Albert Park Tenants Association 



Carole Sumner – The Broughton Trust



Keith Groves – Cliffside 



Sue Fisher – Salford Link 



Ben Turner – Salford Advertiser 



Diane Crowcroft – Wellington Street West Resident Association 

Norman Tomlinson – Wellington Street West Resident Association  

OFFICERS:
Roger Baldry – Neighbourhood Manager 



Karen Smith – Neighbourhood Manager



Paul Walker – Area Co-ordinator 



Sheila Murtagh – Strategic Neighbourhood Manager

Sue Lightup – Strategic Director Community Health and Social Care

Steve Bailey – Greater Manchester Police

John Chapman – Neighbourhood Development Officer 

Andrea D’Avanzo – Neighbourhood Development Officer

Andy Stockton – Urban Vision 

Jackie Crook - Salix Homes

Bernadette Elder – New Deal for Communities 

Leanne Nealon – Democratic Services 

Simon Fox – Salford PCT 

Linda Richings – University of Salford  

Keith Barnes – University of Salford 

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf Councillors Connor, Humphreys and Mold, Linda Carr, Mike McDonagh, Jane Murphy, Steve Calver, Tony Broudhurst and Paul Dennett. 

2. COMMUNITY ISSUES 
· Budget proposals
At the request of Members of the Community Committee Councillor Merry provided an update in relation to the City Council’s Budget review which included information in relation to: 

· Information on how the City Council acquires its budgets from Council Tax and grants from Central Government;

· An explanation of Government Grants and why the City has in the past received  what it has and that these had now been cut;

· Area based grants had been cut;

· The difficulty of having such a large percentage of cuts in the first year of savings;

· How much Community Grants would be cut by;

· The Connexion Services budget being cut;

· Back office functions having to be cut to protect front line services;

· How much the Adult and Social Care budget would be cut by;

· How many jobs may be affected due to these cuts? 

Graham Cooper stated that consultation regarding the cuts with local clubs and local voluntary organisations was essential and that the community priorities must be considered. 

Sue Lightup provided the Community Committee with the proposals for Libraries and Leisure facilities in the area and informed them that full consultation with residents would take place prior to any decisions being made. 

Neighbourhood Management stated that they would inform all Members of the Committee when and where the consultation would take place. 

Stephen Kingston questioned whether four warden posts would be lost in the City due to the cuts. Stephen was informed that the Rangers jobs were funded by Central Government Grants and that consultation was ongoing with the trade unions regarding this matter. 

Alice Searle asked that the City Council supports Salford Against The Cuts. 

Amanda Bickerton highlighted that it was not just the local Government that were having budget and funding cuts, the voluntary sector and small charities were being targeted too and asked that the City Council support these groups. 

Stephen Kingston questioned whether it would be political for this Community Committee to support Salford Against The Cuts and proposed that if not this Community Committee supports the group. 

Members of the Community Committee eligible to vote voted to support this group. 

Rabbi Grant asked whether any decision had been made in relation to the Devolved Budget and it was questioned whether the results from the Census would have any effect on this budget as there had been an increase in the population in the East Salford area. 

The Chair thanked Councillor Merry for his update. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT Neighbourhood Management provides Members of the Community Committee with all the dates and venues of any public consultations regarding the cuts.

RESOLVED: (3) THAT Community Committee supports Salford Against The Cuts. 

· Canadian Geese 
Harry Davies informed the Committee that the Police had been investigating the situation with the geese and reported that they were being trapped and humanely dispatched. He also stated that the Geese were trying to be placed in the best possible place to preserve public health. Harry stated that he had been in contact with the City Council and they had informed him that the Geese were not seen as a public pest and part of the bio-diversity of the area. He questioned why different answers were being given by the company trapping the Geese and the City Council on the effect the Geese have in the area. 

Sue Lightup informed Harry that The PCT Director of Public Health could answer this question in relation to the movement of the Geese.  Roger Baldry stated that he would get in touch with the PCT and provide an update at the next meeting. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT Roger Baldry contacts the Director of Public Health to clarify the situation with the Geese and provides an update at the next meeting. 

· The Broughton Trust Active Citizen: Training Programme 
The Committee were informed of a training programme being run at The Broughton Trust that would introduce participants to the British Council’s Active Citizen Programme which promotes international co-operation through exchanges, action projects and training. Committee were informed that the aim of the Citizen Programme was to build trust and understanding to support peaceful co-existence and sustainable development by acting locally and thinking globally. The programme consist of four workshops commencing on 24th February, 2011 from 12.30 till 3.00 p.m. at the Broughton Trust Outreach Centre, Mocha Parade, Lower Broughton. Members were asked to contact Dave Morgan at The Broughton Trust on 0161-708-0116 or e-mail on dave.morgan@thebroughtontrust.org.uk. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

· Devolved budgets
Graham Cooper informed the Committee that a proposal was made several months ago at Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee to reduce the speed limit on the A580. Graham proposed that Community Committees join together in helping fund major programmes such as the speed reduction scheme for the A580 as this was a major route through the City and affected many Wards. He stated he was willing to visit all Community Committees to bring this idea to them and highlighted that when major programmes are being proposed it was essential that all areas were consulted as they effect the whole of the City not just the surrounding Wards. 

Members of the Community Committee stated that they would need to discuss this further before making any decisions on Graham’s proposal. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT further consideration be given to the proposals by Community Committee. 

· Security in high rise flats
Pete Ball raised concerns with issues the tenants in the high rise flats were having in particular issues with security. He asked that a public meeting be organised to the address the situation with residents and housing providers. Pete was informed that Salix homes would be starting a consultation exercise this month to address the issue and it was suggested that nothing would be lost by holding a public meeting with Salix Homes so tenants can have there say about security at the blocks. Neighbourhood Management informed the Committee that they would contact Salix Homes about the matter with a view to obtaining an update and organising a meeting with tenants. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT Neighbourhood Management contacts Salix to arrange a public meeting or for an update in relation for their plans on security improvement at high rise buildings. 

· University Masterplan
Amanda Bickerton questioned where the University were up to in relation to the Masterplan and asked if any consultation was taking place as she has seen final plans for the Masterplan but had not seen any plans. Linda Richings from the University informed the committee that the University wished to make a presentation regarding Masterplan to a special Community Committee meeting. It was suggested that a copy of the Masterplan be sent to Community Committee Members for them to look at and if it was required the University hold a special meeting to consult with local residents as this Community Committee was to deal with issues in the East Salford area and not just specific issues. Rabbi Grant raised concerns that if a special meeting was held for the University holding special meetings would become a regular occurrence with other partners. Graham Cooper asked if copies of the Masterplan could be e-mailed out to Members and asked that the e-mail included the dates of the consultation and any meetings being held in relation to the matter.  

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT Linda Richings ensures that copies of the Masterplan are sent to Members of the Community Committee including information on consultation events and dates. 

· Countryside Properties
Beryl Hawke informed the Committee that she thought an agreement had been made with Countryside properties to ensure that local people worked on the sites and questioned how many local people they actually employed. She also informed the Committee that Countryside did not provide street rubbish bins. 

· Albert Park
Beryl Hawke asked how much Urban Vision charged the City Council for works being undertaken on Albert Park and asked if these amounts would be reduced due to the cut back the City Council has to make. Andy Stockton from Urban Vision stated that he would report back on this at the next meeting. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT Urban Vision provide an update in relation to how much they currently charge the City Council for works and whether or not they will be making any reductions in cost. 

3. MINUTES OF THE LAST PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED: THAT the minutes of the last meeting held on 25th November, 2011 be approved as a correct record. 

4. MATTERS ARISING
· Community Skips
Beryl Hawke informed that Committee that the number of Community skips had been reduced from eight to six and questioned why residents had not been consulted on the matter. 

RESOLVED: THAT further consideration be given to the above matter as appropriate. 

· Cherry Trees nursery 
The Committee were informed that Cherry Trees Nursery had moved out of Salford to use other premises that could accommodate their needs. Roger Baldry stated that he would obtain another update on why Cherry Trees were not allowed to use Salford FC as their new premises and why they have moved out of the area. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT Roger Baldry provides an update at the next meeting. 

· Equalities Act
Graham Cooper provided the Committee with an update in relation to a matter he raised at the last Committee meeting regarding a policy that had been adopted that enabled public houses to disallow any one under the age of 25 from entering a premises when the license stated that anyone over the age of 18 can be served with alcohol. Graham stated that he felt this was discriminating to that age group.  He informed the Committee that he had contacted Liberty in relation to the matter who had informed him that any such discrimination would not be accepted by 2012. Graham asked that the Police and Local Authority needed to look into this matter. 

RESOLVED: THAT consideration be given to the above matter as appropriate. 

· Proceeds of crime
At the last Community Committee meeting the Police were asked to clarify what happened to the proceeds of crime. Inspector Bailey informed the Committee that when the police confiscate money from the proceeds of crime the Police put bids in for Community projects. He gave an example that before Christmas he put a bid in for money to fund a boxing gym in Higher Broughton. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

· The future of the Walk in Centre 
The Chair informed the Committee that Dr Brian Hope had written a response to the questions asked of him in relation to the proposed closure of the walk in centre at Pendleton. The Chair stated that the next Salford NHS Board meeting was being held on 10th March, 2011 and she would be attending this meeting to represent the Committee and highlight the concerns raised with the proposals to close the centres. Amanda Bickerton proposed that a resolution be noted that this Community Committee oppose the proposal to shut the Walk in Centres.

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT the Chair attends the next Salford NHS Board meeting taking place in March to inform them that East Salford Community Committee object the proposal to close the Walk in Centre and Pendleton. 

· Devolved Budget Sub Group recommendations
Sue Lightup the Strategic Director for Community Health and Social Care attended the Committee to address it over a matter raised at the last meeting in relation to Salford City Council’s position on funding publications from the devolved budget. Sue informed the Committee that all applications were put through the same set of criteria and scrutiny to ensure the process was fair and assured them that the same process applied to all applications. She highlighted to them that it was Community Committee that had the final say on the recommendations made by the Budget sub Group as to whether or not an application is funded. 

Rabbi Grant informed the Committee that the Budget Sub Group were given legal advise from the City Council and were told that it was illegal to approve applications for the funding of publications that’s why they made a recommendation to the Community Committee not to allow the application made by the Salford Star. 

Alice Searle questioned which part of the criteria set did the Salford Star publication fail the application process on. 

Amanda Bickerton stated that it appeared the City Council saw the Salford Star as a political publication that successfully challenged those who made decisions on the budget. 

Councillor Merry addressed the Committee by informing them that a decision  to refuse the application made by the Star was made after seeking advise from the City Council’s Legal Department and that they had to comply with the law. 

Stephen Kingston informed the Committee that it was a decision made by the Cabinet not to allow the appeal made by the Salford Star after the application was refused. 

Mike Thorpe stated that the Budget Sub Group were not given a choice they were just told to reject the Salford Star application and stated that they should not be told what they can and cannot choose to do with applications made. 

Graham Cooper highlighted to the Committee that the Salford Star had an application approved in 2007 so questioned what the difference was with the most recent one made.

Following a comment from Rabbi Grant about transparency of the process for considering applications for publications, Sue Lightup agreed to look at this. It was agreed that Rabbi Grant would join her in making this assessment.
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 
RESOLVED: (2) THAT the outcome of Sue Lightup and Rabbi Grant’s assessment be reported to a future meeting.
· Public Transport Issues in East Salford 
The Committee were informed of a consultation event taking place at Manchester Town Hall in relation to Public Transport being held on 21st February, 2011 at 1.00 p.m. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

· Vine Street/Bury New Road
Alice Searle informed the Committee that she met with the owners of the grade two listed properties on Vine Street and Bury New Road who had agreed to undertake improvement works on the properties

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 
5. DEVOLVED BUDGET SUB GROUP RECOMMENDATIONS 
RESOLVED: THAT the recommendations arising from the meeting of the Budget Sub Group held on 14th December, 2010 be approved. 

6. DEVOLVED BUDGET SUB GROUP FUNDING CRITERIA
RESOLVED: THAT the Community Committee Members approve the recommendations set by the Budget Sub Group in relation to funding criteria. 

7. GREATER MANCHESTER POLICE UPDATE
Inspector Bailey provided the Committee with a crime and disorder update on the following issues in the East Salford area: 

· Robbery;
· Criminal damage;
· Assaults;
· Burglary;
· Operation Aladdin;
· Anti Social Behaviour in Lower Kersal;
· Higher Broughton Action Plan;

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

8. HEALTHY COMMUNITY COLLABORATIVE
Kieron McGlassen from Unlimited Potential informed the Committee of the Healthy Communities Collaborative Project that had been re-launched in 2010 to focus on two issues, firstly to raise awareness of the risk factors of cardiovascular disease and secondly to raise awareness of the early signs of oesophageal, stomach, bowel and lung cancer. He stated that the project currently had a team in Broughton and asked if Members would like to know more about the project, knew of any community groups that might wish to get involved or would have an interest to contact the Healthy Community Collaborative Team on 0161 743 0088 or e-mail kieron.mcglasson@unlimitedpotential.org.uk . 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

9. THE CENSUS 2011
Roger Baldry informed the Committee that 27th March, 2011 was Census Day he urged the Community Committee to ensure that they highlight the importance of the form being completed and asked them to encourage residents to do so as it determines funding for the area. 

Councillor King highlighted that East Salford had a large number of residents not from the UK who might not be aware of what the Census is and that work would need to be done in helping them assist in completing forms with them and helping them understand what the Census was. Roger Baldry stated that he would inform Anita Boothman of the concerns raised in relation to this matter. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT Roger Baldry informs Anita Boardman from The Census 2011 of the concerns raised at this meeting. 

10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
· Planning applications
The Chair informed the Community Committee of two planning applications in the Charlestown area. The first she reported was an application for an additional accommodation unit at Cromwell Court that if not used by students from the University could be used as a homeless unit she also added that she felt an additional accommodation unit was not needed in the area. The second planning applications had been made by Tarmac for a 24 hour recycling plant in the Whit Lane area that would cause a lot of heavy traffic with 145 vehicles per day visiting the site. She urged the Committee to make representations at the Planning Panel meeting when these applications were to be heard by the Planning Panel.  

Graham Cooper raised concerns with regard to the environmental effect such a plant could have in the area if planning permission was granted and asked that an impact statement be created for the Whit Lane area. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT if any Community Committee Members have any objections to these applications make representations at the Planning Panel meeting when the applications are heard. 

11. DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting of the East Salford Community Committee be held on Thursday, 24th March, 2011 at 6.30 p.m. at The Church of the Nazarene, Great Clowes Street, M7 1QZ. 
